Board adjourned at 4.40 P.M.

March, 30, 1943

Board met at 8.45 P.M.

Present W. Paul Cecil
John E. Guy
Elmer R. Jarboe

Being a special meeting the minutes were not read.

The Board had just returned from Richmond, Va. where they filed am a new application with the P.W.A. for Federal funds for a new jail and Jailors residence.

A Committee of the St. Mary's County Taxpayers Association appeared before the Board and discussed the 1943 Levy with the Commissioners. The Committee filed the following resolution with the Board:

"That the County Commissioners are respectfully requested that on all applications they receive for increase in salaries, other than those fixed by statute, that same be carefully considered, and if found to be justified, they be granted for the duration only".

The Committee was informed that their recommendations would receive consideration, and where found justified would be acted upon, but that the Commissioners were sworn to do their work in the interest of the whole County and would have to make their own decisions.

The Board decided to discontinue the position of Baliff and Assistant Clerk to the Trial Magistrate Court, and Inspector of Weights and Measures and the Clerk was instructed to write letters to J. Aubrey Norris, Baliff to T. Mag. Court, and G. A. Hebb, Insp., Wts and Meas. that this action would be effective as of May, 1, 1943, and to send these letters with the next payment of their salaries.

Board adjourned at 16.50 P.M.